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MN HomeCare Association Letter of Support for HF 225 (Rep. Zerwas) Spenddown Reform Legislation

My name is David Hancox and I am the Chief Organization Officer for Accra. Accra is a non profit organization that offers personalized, self directed, home care services.   I am submitting this written testimony in strong support of HF 225 on behalf of the MN HomeCare Association, of which Accra is a member. The MHCA represents approximately 230 home care agency members who provide hands-on care to older Minnesotans and individuals with disabilities in their homes. It includes in its membership all types of agencies: county public health nursing services, hospital and nursing home-based programs, proprietary, and private non-profit.

I would like to thank Rep. Zerwas for bringing this needed legislation forward, as he has in past years. As many of you are aware of through testimony provided on this issue in recent years, the current MA spenddown process is one that is broken for both clients and providers. You have heard in this committee in recent years of the hardships the low spenddown income limit creates for those accessing services, and I would like to briefly explain the hardships the low spenddown income limit creates for those providing services as well. When a provider provides a service to someone with a spenddown and then bills the state for the service, the state reimburses the provider only for claims above the amount of that person’s spenddown (what that individual owes the state each month), and the state instructs the provider to collect the remaining portion of their payment from the individual they served, as part of that individual’s spenddown. 

Forced to live off of $792/month, it’s no surprise that some of those we serve simply don’t pay their spenddown payment to us. Often individuals simply don’t have or are unable to pay their spenddown portion to the provider. This leaves the provider without full payment for the services delivered. The provider either then has to spend significant staff time trying to collect the payment, or absorbs these unpaid costs, both options leading to financial challenges and limiting their ability to provide services to others.

Using my organization as an example, in addition to the high administrative costs we at Accra absorb in our work to try to collect spenddown payments (which can be incredibly time intensive based on the population we work with), we also end each year with a high amount of uncollected spenddown payments. Currently at Accra the amount of participant bad debt in 2016 was nearly $97,000. 

Raising the spenddown income limit will allow providers to be reimbursed at a level somewhat closer to the actual MA rate for the services we provide, and will provide individuals receiving services access to a little more of their incomes each month to help them to live more independently in places of their choosing with increased job options, a goal I know we all share in this state. 

Thank you for the opportunity to express our strong support for HF 225. 
Mission: MHCA represents and supports Minnesota home care providers committed to high quality home care services.
Vision: MHCA will shape the home care landscape to improve and sustain quality care services.
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